M. Alester, Oklahoma December 3, 1951

Mr. Edgar McGee

Wilburton, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. McGee:

My secretary has advised me that you were interested in knowing if the next per capita payment will be made before Christmas.

I notice that she has advised you of the letter I received from the Commissioner of Indian Affairs. I was very disappointed to learn that the payment would not begin until sometime after the first of the year. However, I believe that this payment can be made more rapidly than the coal and asphalt payment because the records of enrollees addresses will be more up to date as well as information on heirs of deceased enrollees.

I appreciated very much hearing from you and hope you will call on me any time I can be of service.

Sincerely yours,

CA: jb CARL ALBERT, M. C. 3d District, Oklahoma November 26, 1951

Mr. Edgar McGue

Wilburton, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. McGee:

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter in which you ask if the next per capita payment will be made before Christmas.

Congressman Albert is in Oklahoma, where he will be during the adjournment period. However, this will advise that he recently received a letter from the Commissioner of Indian Affairs in which it was stated that the next per capita payment wouldn't begin until sometime after the first of the year.

We trust this answers the questions you had in mind. If we can be of any further service from the Congress-man's Washington office, please let us know.

Sincerely yours,

Jean Bain, Secretary to CARL ALBERT, M. C. 3d District, Oklahoma